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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
What an incredible start to a new school year! It was fantastic to see so many Year 3 
parents and carers join us at the tie ceremony on our first day of term. We hope 
that they all liked the event, and enjoyed making the first of many great memories 
here at South End. 
 

This term has been busy settling children back into normal routines, and supporting 
each and every child with their learning. Our Teaching and Learning has focused on 
the first Doorway & Pathways topic called 'My Space and Beyond'. 
Year 5 have been visited by the Planetarium, Y6 went to Cadbury World, Y4 have visited Rushden Transport 
Museum and Y3 learned all about the Romans on their trip to Stanwick Lakes and Wellingborough museum. 
What a jam packed first term! 
 

A huge thank you to all adults who supported our Pit Stops too; the children love inviting family and friends 
in to share their learning. It was great to see so many parents and carers at Parentsõ Evening, getting the 
opportunity to share your child's achievements with you is a highlight of the academic year and one we look 
forward to. Also, many thanks to all adults who supported our Accelerated Reader and E-safety workshops. 
We hope you found them helpful and informative. We will be sending home our Accelerated Reader books 
shortly. 
 

Next term is another busy one! We have a range of sporting events for all year groups to enjoy and Y3 have 
their Pathway Pit Stop day. We also have an array of festive fun to look forward to: rehearsals for our Yr 4 and 
5 production will get under way shortly followed by the performances, school disco, visiting panto, 
Kingswood Christmas dinner, annual school sing-a-long and of course the staff nativity!  
Phew! Sounds exhausting! 
 

We hope you all enjoy the half term holidays; we look forward to welcoming the children back on Tuesday 1st 
November all ready for the next term ahead. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Mr N Springett-McHugh and Miss G Kaur 
Executive Headteacher                  Associate Headteacher 
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Letôs Celebrate! 

Value Ambassadors!  

 DATE NAME SCHOOL  

VALUE 

CLASS 

30.09.16 Enya MP 

Tom P 

Aspiration  Rowling 

Einstein 

14.10.16 Kaylee H 

Sam P 

Perseverance Matisse 

DaVinci 

 

Team Point Winners!  

30.09.16 Connect 623 

14.10.16 Ignite 435 
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 Attendance  

Award !         
                    Lower Hub                             Upper Hub         

30.09.16 Picasso Aristotle 

14.10.16 Matisse Einstein 

5ŀǘŜ       

олΦлфΦмс 

 

мпΦмлΦмс 

Jackson V 

 

Dixie N 

Matthew O 

 

Grace W 

Dominique H 

 

Tayla E 

Ruby N 

 

Patrick W 

Ava O 

 

Callum F 

Jessica C 

 

Szymon R 

5ŀǘŜ       

олΦлфΦмс 
 
мпΦмлΦмс 

Jake H 
 

Erin C 

Carlo P 
 

Daniella D 

Alex K 
 

Ellie A 

Lewis T 
 

Kira L 

Kiera E 
 

Rose B 

Finlay H 
 

Ben R 
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News...! 
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Year 3 
What a fantastic first term we have had in year 3. September started with 
the children receiving their ties and being officially welcomed to the South 
End family.   For the first time ever this year it was great to give parents the 
opportunity to share this special memory with the children.   
In this termõs D and P unit, My Space and Beyond, the children have learned 
about how our school has changed over the years. We have looked at the 
communities within our school that the children belong to and also those in 
the wider community.  We have also been developing our mapping skills 
where the children have explored Ordnance Survey maps, symbols and also 
grid references.   
 

This term has ended with our first trip in Yr 3 when we had the pleasure of visiting Stanwick Lakes and 
Wellingborough Museum.  A memorable day was had by all as well as an insight into the childrenõs next 
chapter in D and P - the Romans.  I am sure you will all agree that we were very lucky to secure this visit 

free of charge thanks to the Heritage Trust Lottery Fund.   
 
The children are all really excited about starting swimming next term.  
Please return your childõs permission slip if you havenõt already done so. 
 
Thank you for all your support this term.  We are very proud of the way the 
children have started their learning journey here with us, and are very 
much looking forward to sharing with them the term ahead (and the 
countdown to Christmas!) 
 
 

Year 4 
 
Where has that term gone? It only seems like a matter of days ago that 
we welcomed this year group into Year Four and began this exciting 
year with them. The children have settled in extremely well, and have 
proved themselves to be fantastic role models to our Year Three friends.  
In true South End style, we have been busy with our learning across the 
curriculum. Our D and P topic of 'My Space and Beyond' has been a very 
interesting one, where children have been able to share ideas about 
ways to improve our local area and celebrate the facilities we already 
have. One of these facilities in particular was the Rushden Transport 
Museum, where our visit helped us to understand how, why and when 
the train station was used. We have since gone on to compare our local 
area with twinned cities in Italy, creating weather reports and learning 
about the cultures in these areas. 
We tied in our English chapter with the D and P unit at the beginning of 
this term, where the children showed us just how fantastic they are at 
writing non -fiction texts. We were blown away at the quality of their non
-chronological reports about Rushden; they were all a delight to read! 
We have since moved on to learning about play scripts, where many of 
the children have showed off their talents in the acting department.  
Our upcoming term promises to be  fun-filled with some great learning 
opportunities and, of course, the highly -anticipated Year Four Christmas 
production!  
Thank you for your continued support and we look forward to seeing 
you next term. 
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       News...! 

 

Year 5  
Where has the first term gone? The time has passed so quickly and the children have settled into life in 
Upper Hub excellently.  Year 5 have been proactive in their learning and have been completing their weekly  
mathematics home learning promptly and accurately.  Thank you for your support in this!  They have also 
been practising their times tables to match the new mighty multiple expectations but they have risen to the 
challenge; keep going Year 5!  

We began the term by launching our topic of ôEarth, Sun and Moonõ, with a visit from the Black Hole 
company.  During the session the children learnt all about the different planets in our solar system and even 
learnt how to be star gazers.  I am sure you will have seen the children trying to spot ôThe Ploughõ at night. 
As the winter sets in, why not try and find the different constellations together?  The children furthered their 
study of Earth in science.  They learnt about key scientists, such as Copernicus, and how we get day, night 
and years.  The children have shown great enthusiasm during this topic and I am sure there are a few great 
scientists among our year group. 

This term our D and P topic was ôUnderstanding Earthõ and this was complemented by our science topic.  
The children have learnt all about time zones, the equator, and how to use longitude and latitude so if you 
need any helpful map readers over the holidays, I am sure the children will happily assist. 

We must congratulate our new members of the JLT , who are wearing their new ties with pride.  We also 
congratulate the many new ambassadors, such as those that work on the Huddle, they are making the 
school proud!  

Over this first term, the children have all shown how great they can be in maths, English, PE and every other 
area of our curriculum.  We look forward to seeing them after half term to continue their learning journey.  
Oh and letõs not forget Christmas will be nearing ever closer so we will begin to work towards our Christmas 
performance!  See you there! 

Thank you for all your support this term.  

 

Year 6 
Year 6 have got off to a fun and fabulous start to their final year at SEJ with much of their learning being 
based around chocolate! Throughout our ôD and Põ learning on Mexico and the Maya, it became clear that 
we have much to thank the Maya for, including the discovery of chocolate in cooking!  

It seemed only right that we take a trip to Cadbury World to find out more about the bean to bar process. 
The children were an excellent advert for our school values and made us feel very proud. Whilst at Cadbury 
World, we took part in a DT workshop which gave the pupils an insight into creating new chocolate 
products and the best way to market these.  

The trip led brilliantly into an innovation and enterprise project which required our children to form a 
ôcompanyõ in which they designed and made a new chocolate product. Many thanks to all parents and carers 
who attended the pit stop and participated in the market research stage. The groups within each class were 
competing with each other to be picked as the best business idea and make it through to the final round in 
front of the board of ôDragonsõ. At first, the pupils seemed to think the 
challenge would be an easy ride but it soon became clear that 
working for a company with others who may have different ideas to 
you was a challenge in itself. Nevertheless, they all persevered; 
allocated roles and responsibilities based on personal strengths; 
fulfilled marketing expectations; designed packaging; and wrote a 
business plan containing sales and profit predictions. Once each class 
had selected their winning company, the three finalists pitched their 
product to our ôDragonsõ: Miss Kaur, Mrs Gibbs and Mrs Diver. Final 
results will be shared in the next Echoê.! 


